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Important Dates 

Week 5  

Friday 1st March: Whole School Assembly 
 Schools Clean Up Day 

Week 6 

Monday 4th March: P & C Pancake Day 
 Fete Meeting – 6.30pm 
Tuesday 5th March: Zone Swimming Carnival 
Thursday 7th March: Hot Dog Day 
Friday 8th March: Assembly Yr 3-6 

Week 7 

Friday 15th March: Assembly Yr K-2 

Week 8 

Wednesday 20th March: Stage 3 Excursion RNP 
Thursday 21st March: School Photos 
Friday 22nd March: Assembly Yr 3-6 
Saturday 23rd March:  

Week 9 

Thursday 28th March: Interrelate for Families 
Friday 29th March: Assembly Yr K-2  

Week 10 

Friday 5th April: Whole School Assembly 

Week 11 

Monday 8th April Mufti Day – Easter Egg 
donation 

Wednesday 10th April School Cross Country 
Thursday 11th April Easter Hat Parade 
Friday 12th April Last Day of Term 

 
Dear parents/carers, 
 
A big thank you this week to our wonderful P&C for 
their organisation and hard work in putting on the 
‘Welcome to school’ disco. Our students love the 
opportunity to shake their tail feathers and I do hope 
parents and friends were able to socialise and enjoy 

the afternoon as well. Thank you also to staff who 
generously stayed back after school to supervise the 
event. 
As we approach the National Day against Bullying 
(March 15th) it seems timely to share some strategies 
with you that you may be able to use at home should 
your children wish to discuss bullying. This year’s 
focus is for everyone to ‘take a stand’ against bullying. 
It is encouraging students to be a part of the solution 
and to stand up for what they know is right. This week 
I have had some discussions with our senior students 
about cyberbullying; about sending, receiving or 
being the subject of threatening, intimidating or nasty 
messages via social media, email or text. While we 
regularly inform our students of the dangers and risks 
associated with cyberbullying, this is a behaviour 
which often occurs outside of school – after school 
hours, on the weekends, from bedrooms at night 
while young people are on their mobiles. As parents 
and families we need to monitor and be aware of our 
children’s electronic device use. We need to have 
rules and expectations for responsible behaviour in 
place and it is up to us as parents to restrict the use of 
technology in line with age appropriateness. Did you 
know, for example, that social media apps such as 
Snap Chat, Face Book, Instagram and Twitter all have 
recommended ages of 13 and older? 
 
Some of the suggestions to support parents as they 
discuss these issues with their children are listed 
below: 
1. Listen calmly and get the full story. Your calm 

response is important to allow your child to tell 
you all about the situation.  After they’ve told you 
their story, ask questions to get more details if 
you need: who, what, where, when.  Although you 
may feel some strong emotions about your child’s 
experience, try to keep calm to avoid more 
distress to your child. 

2. Reassure your child they are not to blame. Many 
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children blame themselves and this may make 
them feel even worse. You could say things like, 
‘That sounds really hard to deal with.’ 

3. Ask your child what they want to do and what 
they want you to do. A critical part of your 
response is to avoid jumping in to solve the 
problem.  While it is natural to want to protect 
your child, helping them to find their own solution 
is a better option.  It helps them feel they have 
some power in the situation. 

4. Visit www.bullyingnoway.gov.au to find some 
strategies. The website has tips and ideas for 
different bullying situations. One idea is to 
practise strategies at home to help your child feel 
more confident. 

This week we have collated all the responses from our 
recent Expression of Interest about band and/or a 
ukulele group. Unfortunately, we have had limited 
interest and so we will now need to liaise with the 
respective band tutors and discuss whether the 
groups are viable with such low numbers. I will keep 
you all posted but at this stage band will not be 
starting in the next week or so. 

My congratulations go to all of our student leaders 
within the school. Assembly this week involved the 
badging of our 2019 SRC leaders, as well as our 
Positive Behaviour Leaders – a new role we have 
created to support positive social interactions on the 
playground. I know that every one of our leaders is 
aware of the responsibility involved and the standard 
of behaviour expected when undertaking these roles 
of representation. We are very proud of your 
commitment and will support you as you develop 
your leadership skills throughout the year ahead. 

Change in procedures – Morning Playground Time 
Please note, starting from Monday March 4th there 
will be different procedures in place for morning 
playground time. As we are growing in number it has 
become necessary to evaluate our morning 
supervision routine. 
From Monday we will have two separate play areas 
supervised by two staff members, rather than all 
students together on the top playground. On 
Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays our 
K-2 students will proceed to the bottom playground 
and will be supervised by a teacher in that area. These 
students will have access to the junior toilets. Our 3-6 
students will remain on the top playground with 
supervision. At bell time all students will progress as 

usual to the COLA area for lines and morning 
assembly. 
 On Fridays all students will remain on the top 
playground, due to reduced student and teacher 
numbers because of PSSA. 
Please speak with your children about this change in 
routine over the weekend.  
 
In other exciting news, I am thrilled to let you know 
that our Engadine Public School support classes have 
received a scholarship from the Nicole Fitzsimons 
Foundation which entitles the students to a free 
Dance From Your Heart program. Starting one day per 
week in Term 2 our students will participate in 5 
weeks’ worth of dance tuition from the wonderful 
teachers of Groove Nation. Many thanks to Amy from 
Groove Nation and Julie Fitzsimons from the 
Foundation – I know our students will love it! 
 
Have a wonderful first weekend of autumn, everyone 
and keep smiling.  

Sara Swift, Principal 
 
AFL Zone Team 
Congratulations to Jake R, Hugo P, and Deacon M 
who will be representing the school at the Regional 
AFL trials. The boys were selected in a combined 
Engadine and Sutherland zone team. Congratulations 
boys!! 

 
Mobile Phones 
A reminder to all parents that students are not 
allowed to have mobile phones at school.  If your child 
brings a phone to school they must leave it at the 
front office and can collect it at the end of the school 
day.  If you need to contact your child at school please 
phone the office and a message can be passed on. 

http://www.bullyingnoway.gov.au/
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Environmental Team News 
Here are some photos of the Environmental Team 
with the rockmelons that grew in our gardens over 
the holidays. Students and staff enjoyed picking and 
eating them on Monday!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Thank you to all our students and staff who 
participated in the Schools Clean Up Day today.  It was 
great to see our students so enthusiastic about 
cleaning our grounds! 

School Band Update 
Thank you to everyone who has returned their 
expression of interest to join our school band or 
ukulele group.  We have had a very limited response 
and are asking any students who are still interested in 
participating to please return the expression of 
interest note or contact the office.  We will be 
endeavouring to start band before the end of term. 
 
Safety Reminder   
A reminder to our school community to please be 
aware of the high traffic in our area.  Also if you are 
dropping off or picking up a student please be aware 
of the pedestrian crossings and take caution – arriving 
safely always takes priority. 
Also a reminder to our students to always use the 
pedestrian crossings that are around our school 
entries.   
Also students who are riding their bikes and scooters 
to school MUST have a bike licence provided by the 
school.  Please remind your child about road safety 
and awareness if they are riding to school. 
 
Interrelate 
Interrelate will be coming to Engadine Public School 
on Thursday 28th March – please return forms and 
payment to school if you are interested in attending 
with your child.  Payments and bookings must be 
made before the sessions.  
Session 1 Where Did I Come From? (recommended for 
students in years 3 & 4) 
Session 2 Preparing For Puberty (recommended for 
students in years 5 & 6) 
 
High School Open Nights 
Our two local high schools will be hosting their Open 
Nights next week.  This is a great opportunity for 
students and parents in year 5 and 6 to have a look 
around and get an idea of what to expect when it’s 
time for the move to high school   Details on both 
Engadine and Heathcote High Open Nights can be 
found in this newsletter. 
 
Open Morning- Kindy 2020 
We will be holding an Open morning and information 
session for all families interested in enrolling at EPS in 
2020.  This will be held at 10.00am on 22nd May in the 
school library.  Please spread the word to any friends 
or neighbours who will be looking at enrolling with us 
next year. Transition to school dates will be advised 
very soon. 
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School Photos 
Don Wood Photography will be visiting Engadine 
Public School on Thursday 21st March.  All school 
photos must be pre-ordered – please return the order 
envelope with payment or order online before photo 
day.  If you are interested in family photos please 
collect an envelope from the front office.  Family 
photos will be taken before school on photo day. 
 
P & C News 
Thank you to everyone who supported our Welcome 
to School Disco on Thursday afternoon/evening.  It 
was great to see our students having such a 
wonderful time and letting out lots of energy!! 
 
Fete Meeting 
Our first Fete meeting is on Monday night 4th March 
at 6:30pm in the staffroom and we'd love to see 
anyone interested in helping out to come along to the 
meeting.  A reminder to all families our fete will be 
held on Saturday 24th August!!! 
 
Pancake Day 
The P&C will be selling homemade pancakes to the 
students on Monday 4th March. 
The cost is $2 for 2 pancakes (each pancake is 10cm in 
diameter). We will be selling Gluten Free pancakes as 
well. The choice of toppings we will have available are 
honey, lemon and sugar or maple syrup. Or you can 
have no topping at all if you prefer. No need to pre-
order, just bring money to school on the day. 
Kindy – Yr 2 will be purchasing theirs at recess 
Yr 3 - Yr 6 will be purchasing theirs at lunch 
This year we will be making all our pancakes in the 
school canteen that morning. If you are available to 
help cook or serve, your help would be greatly 
appreciated! Please complete the slip on the note 
sent home this week and return it to the school office 
by Friday 1st March or email Amanda Yock on 
amandayock@gmail.com 
 
Easter Raffle & Mufti Day 
Further notes and information will be sent home in 
the next few weeks regarding our Easter celebrations.  
We will be holding a mufti day on Monday 8th April 
and asking students to donate an Easter egg for our 
raffle which will be drawn at the Easter hat parade.  
Raffle tickets will be sent home to families in the 
coming weeks.  
Please keep an eye on the newsletter and the dates 
coming up!   

mailto:amandayock@gmail.com
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